5 Long Street, MOWBRAY. 7700 25th May, 1976.

Mrs. B. Grieve, National Council of Women, 532 CTC Building, Plein Street, CAPE TOWN%

Dear Mrs. Grieve,

As you requested, I am sending you the text of the resolution passed at the meeting on Thursday, May 20th. It reads as follows:

"that this meeting, believing that what South Africa needs is a more positive and human approach to the problems of homeless people rather than more punitive laws, calls upon the Government to withdraw the Prevention of Illegal Squatting Amendment Bill and to embark on an urgent programme to provide land and facilities with security of tenure, thus enabling people and government to co-operate in ending the acute and critical shortage of accommodation."

I should like to say once more how pleased we were to have Mrs. Lindsay and Mrs. Sneath with us, and to see other members of N.C.W. there too.

Yours sincerely,

Mrs. Mary Burton Charrman